



    BASE REPORTS 2018 TERM DIRECTOR MEETING 

 DCA REPORT 2017

 DCA Had Our Annual Fall Festival November 4th, 2017.   The Fall Festival Raised    
                             $8527.00
A Special Thank You to The EC Committee for joining us this year and helping with the Fall Festival! A big thank you to Stephanie Oxford for all the work she did helping with the fall festival!
as always: very heartwarming Thank You to Sam and Mike.
DCA’s Fall festival would be lost without their help!!!!!
DCA had 3 recipients: two cases are closed. one recipient is awaiting a CQ date: her case will close after she returns to work.
DCA also helped out one MIA and one DFW in 2017. their cases are closed. as they have returned to work.
DCA/DCU had a payroll drive in 2017
DCA also had 3 new volunteers sign up in 2017.
DCA/DCU also has the cork recycling: 
respectfully, 
Monique Jobin,
                          DCA Term Director



CLT REPORT 2017

For 2017, we have 4 volunteers who signed VACs apart from myself and have 2 specific points of contact representing the support from CLT base management. Out of these volunteers, one is now a case worker, and 2 are interested in helping with our displays. I'll be reaching out to the fourth and newest one to determine her role in our organization. Of course, we welcome our volunteers to explore other areas of interest if they wish to do so.

We were able to acquire a very nice display case in which to promote Wings Foundation, and we also have the use of one bulletin board both in our C concourse crew room.

Plans for 2018 include CLT base's first annual fundraiser which is a sand volleyball tournament scheduled for September 22. In addition to my own sport credentials, I have 2 other volleyball players who have experience in coordinating and organizing volleyball tournaments. Team fees will probably be $100/team for recreational and competitive divisions. There are 9 courts, and we can generally accommodate 6 teams per court for round robin play. 54 teams will raise approximately $5,400 in just entry fees alone. There is the possibility of a "celebrity" tournament in which teams can bid on having a professional sand volleyball player from the AVP, entertainer, other athlete, and/or even American Airlines management on their team. 

Other goals for this year include generating 10 volunteers signing VACs, of which some will be more active than others. I'd also like to see an additional volunteer step up to be considered the other term director, and of course I'll need all your support and guidance for helping select the best candidate. We'll hold at least 3 crew room blitzes, and I want to diligently move forward in creating care, awareness, and be the best resource for assisting our flight attendants in our CLT base. I'll be working closely with our National Growth and Development Chair to establish the proper steps in meeting and exceeding these goals. 

For those of you who weren't aware of my situation, I am a commuter from Huntsville, AL and had a crash pad for 4 years. In February 2017, I left my crash pad because I got into a car accident and my landlord sold her house. I had commuted from March - November and didn't have a car. It was rather challenging to move forward without a presence in CLT. Since December, I have the best crash pad and have my car in CLT, but I've taken a special assignment in DFW until October. I can still fly to CLT as needed, but I just wanted to apologize for not having moved forward like I had hoped since becoming Term Director. I'm very honored to have this role and just want to make Wings Foundation proud.
Kim Putman, CLT


 
	








SFO Base Report 2018

1 case open and closed 
3 MIA cases
Robert Amaya long time wings volunteer has decided to retire from Wings. Robert has a long history as a volunteer with Wings. He took over recycling from Heather Belle, MIA wings treasurer, SFO wings treasurer, as well as many other roles he has had influence on. We wish him well in his next chapter



Chicago Base report 2018


 Chicago Wings is in transition with several volunteers stepping down or pulling back from the organization.
 
With that said--
 
January--our annual base meeting
February--Have a Heart bake sale
March--Dine for Wings event at The Flower Flat
December--Cookie Party hosted by ORD based FA's with the proceeds to Wings
 
Valerie Stansberry is the new Term Director
 
We received 12 applications--11 were accepted for assistance and 1 was denied 
 
That's it in a nutshell!!

[bookmark: _GoBack][bookmark: _MON_1583075524]of his career and life. 
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WINGS Foundation
Philadelphia Base Report
Sarah Bly, PHL Term Director

It has been a slow steady climb for the Philadelphia base. In the
beginning FAs would ask if we were helping the children, often
confusing Wings with Unicef. Now FAs are asking how they can
receive assistance, donate money and volunteer. We still have
much work to do in educating our FAs about WINGS and
dispelling rumors concerning who can receive help. It's been
more challenging for us on the LUS side where no one,
including myself, had ever heard of the WINGS Foundation.
However, my Philadelphia team; Term Director Rich
Henderson, now Kothlow, and volunteers Susan Cook Henry,
and Ed Nemergut are committed to growing WINGS in
Philadelphia. The four of us work great as a team.

Geoff Stafford was greatly instrumental in the growth and
development of Philadelphia. He is always available to answer
questions and give us much needed advice. Most importantly,
he has faith in us. Because of his leadership we are able to
organize blitzes ourselves and we have become very self-
sufficient.
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WINGS Foundation 

Philadelphia Base Report

Sarah Bly, PHL Term Director



It has been a slow steady climb for the Philadelphia base. In the beginning FAs would ask if we were helping the children, often confusing Wings with Unicef. Now FAs are asking how they can receive assistance, donate money and volunteer.  We still have much work to do in educating our FAs about WINGS and dispelling rumors concerning who can receive help.  It’s been more challenging for us on the LUS side where no one, including myself, had ever heard of the WINGS Foundation. However, my Philadelphia team; Term Director Rich Henderson, now Kothlow, and volunteers Susan Cook Henry, and Ed Nemergut are committed to growing WINGS in Philadelphia. The four of us work great as a team.



Geoff Stafford was greatly instrumental in the growth and development of Philadelphia. He is always available to answer questions and give us much needed advice. Most importantly, he has faith in us. Because of his leadership we are able to organize blitzes ourselves and we have become very self-sufficient.



Susan and I are also caseworkers for Philadelphia. Deb Roland and Nikki Kirkeby have been a tremendous help with our casework.



We realize that the LAA side of WINGS has been generously  supporting the LUS side providing more than $100,000 to our FAs. We wanted to prove that the Philadelphia base can raise money and be a big contributor to the Wings Foundation. Our first fundraiser was Lip Sync. Rich and I divided the tasks. Rich served as the club liaison, artist and promoted the event via social media. I organized the performers and volunteers, wrote the script, purchased necessities and organized the fundraiser items: a beverage cart and a St. Croix hotel stay. Susan asked two WINGS recipients, Milton Porter and Taylor Enzweiler, to tell the audience about their Wings experience. She and Ed manned the door and sold tickets. The venue, Voyeuer, was free. Management provided bartenders, an hour of free drinks before the show, security and the owner graciously donated $1500. They were so impressed with the WINGS Foundation Lip Sync that they want to have us back every year to establish a long term relationship. Paula Hultgren Randall, the premier Cher impersonator in the world and Philly FA, was our host. She loves and supports the WINGS Foundation and will return as our host this year. We set a goal of $10,000 for our first lip sync. However, with the outstanding guidance of Stephanie Oxford and Danny Cabrera we raised $12,926.41. Our lip sync will be in July again and our goal is to double that amount. To this day, Rich and I are still receiving compliments regarding lip sync and those who missed it last year, want to attend this year.



For 2018, we will have a blitz each FA appreciation month and generate donations for Giving Tuesday. WINGS aprons are a big hit and a good source for money in Philly because most FAs here don’t like the company issued one. FAs are continuously requesting them. Along with generating more money via donations, fundraising, and selling aprons, we plan to increase our volunteers.
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Wings DFW — 2017 Report

Roxanna Liwanag-Kelley and Penny Mather were voted in as DFW’s Term
Directors in February. At the beginning of 2017, we had 16 Volunteers.

On March 10, we held a “Wings Informational Blitz’ in Flt. Service Operations
areas. During this event, we added names to the E-Newsletter, had new or
increased Payroll Deductions, and received Gift-In-Kind donations of $1,130.00.
Changing direction, we held a ‘Wings for Wings’ event at Buffalo Wild Wings in
April. BWW would donate 10% of sales during that day to the Wings Foundation.
As an enticement, Roxanna’s cousin donated a 40” Flat Screen TV. We raised
$620.00.

June 4 was our “Dayat the Museum”. Held at the CR Smith Museum in Fort
Worth, we had a variety of treats for our attendees; including showings of ‘Pursuit
of Flight’. Silent Auction, Live Auction, and BINGO brought in $12,500 for the
Wings Foundation.

July 11th, we had our DFW local Wings meeting. We added two new volunteers.
Balancing our list to 18.

Our ‘ever-famous’ Lip-sync Extravaganza was held on September 27 at the Round-
Up Saloon in Dallas. Once again, our fabulous performers and volunteers brought
the house down! This event raised over $34,000.00 for the Wings Foundation!!
Giving Tuesday was taken to a different level in November. A few of our
Volunteers set up in Flt. Service Operations for an ‘informational blitz’; as well as,
some of our Volunteers had Fundraising Events on their personal pages of
Facebook. Total of what this day actually brought in from DFW has not come
through, but | firmly believe with the combination of all, we raised over
$3,000.00.

On December 5, we had our Holiday Meeting/Gift Giving (gifts were given to ‘toys
for tots’). We added 9 new Volunteers to DFW.

End of the year notes:

DFW has 25 Volunteers

DFW Monthly Payroll deductions were $10,631.00

DFW’s approximate Fundraising amount $51,000.00
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Phoenix Term Directors 2017 Report

We currently have 3 caseworkersin PHX, Daniel Smotherman, NickiKirkeby and Adrenis Norwood
Washington. Adrenishasnot worked acase in 2017, but we hope to engage herin 2018.

We worked 11 cases from PHX, 3 cases from PHL and 9 cases from CLT. Daniel and | both worked with
Susan Henry on some cases that were not PHX based Flight Attendants.

Phoenix WINGS did not hold any fundraising eventsin 2017. We intend tomake a strong effort to
engage volunteersduring thetwo WINGS Fundraisers that are plannedfor 2018.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Nick Kirkeby & Daniel Smotherman
PHX WINGS Term Directors and Caseworkers
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LAX Base Report for2017

We assisted 19 flight attendants, 90 checks issued, totaling$ 105,828.86. Our case
workers here atLAX, Jane and Anne, have also taken on additional cases atother bases as
needed.

The now annual Lip Sync Eleganzawas held in May in Long Beach, CA. OurLip Syncwas
a huge success andan over-abundance of FUN! This one event made Wings a profit of
$15,000.00

Wings LAX also attended a joint KIWImeetingin October. Between donations
and ‘sales’ and 50/50 raffle, Wings made a profitofover $1,100.00. An equal amountwas
also garnered from the Annual Flight Attendant Luncheonhosted in SealBeach, Ca.

Our KIWIS remain the mostloyal donors of our wonderful organization. Forthe year of
2017,they donated over $30,000. We are proud to say thateach and every donation
made to the Wings Foundation receives a hand written, snailmailed, “Thank You’ note from
us! We pride ourteam on nourishing the relationships withour KIWIS!

We had to say goodbye to our Candy Basketin LA. Due to rules, regulations andjustthe
sheer WORK involvedin keeping up the supplies for the basket, itwas ultimately
determined thatthe ‘juice wasn’tworth the squeeze’. We still getasked to bringitback...

Our beloved andtreasured Debbie Berberet, Term Director, Case Worker & Treasurer of
years pasttook the leap and retired from American Airlines. Although Debbie is no longer
on the line, she remains a mentorto us ALL atLAX. She isdearly missed already.
Congratulations to you, Debbie... May your Wings spread, andyour soulsoarin retirement

LAXWINGS is proud to have two oftheir volunteers nominated for both the Patti Baskin
Palmerand Marie Lochbaum Awards. Both Debbie Berberetand Brenda Jacobson have
volunteered with WINGS for decades and their time, dedication and hearts have been
invaluable to all ofus.

Justa final thought.....o
Volunteers don’'tgetpaid, notbecausethey’re worthless,

Butbecause they’re priceless

Michelle Soto de Carvalho
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Just a final thought....💭 

Volunteers don’t get paid, not because they’re worthless,

But because they’re priceless 💰 








Michelle Soto de Carvalho




